COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, June 11, 2007

QUESTION

QUESTION: Councillor G. O'Connell

To ask the Manager for a detailed report on the monitoring of Air Pollution and Noise Levels  from readings taken from the commencement of work on the M50 Upgrade  to end of May 2007 and to include in his answer action taken by the Council in relation to  breaches (if any)  of the guidelines set by An Bord Pleanala in  this regard and to make a statement on the matter?

REPLY:
Monitoring of air and noise levels has been ongoing since work commenced on the M50 Upgrade in accordance with An Bord Pleanala requirements which were in the contract documents.  The exact locations of sampling sites were identified in a reply to the Councillor in April 2007.  Question No. 4 County Council Meeting 2007
In general these requirements have been adhered to.  However, there have been a number of isolated breaches of the limits outlined in the Bord Pleanana approval.  In particular a number of complaints have been received in relation to out of normal hours working and early morning noise which have been brought to the contractors attention and arrangements have been made to notify local residents where such work is unavoidable.  It should be noted that there is a ban on particular types of work being carried out between 10 p.m and 6 a.m. and a blanket ban on work outside of normal working hours does not apply. 

Also, the normal air monitoring has shown a few breaches of the Air Monitoring requirements which relate particularly to emissions from machines and equipment which have broken down.   These are being addressed on an individual basis by the contractor, some of which are the subject of court proceedings.  
All contractual breaches of environmental conditions are dealt with formally under the contract.
